



Following Sunday worship on Palm Sunday (March 25th), we will have an **Egg hunt** for all children up through 5th grade. It will be held at the Rotary Park (weather permitting). **We are now collecting Easter eggs filled with individually wrapped candy.** Bring your donations to the office any time during the week or on Sunday morning. Children of the community will be invited and many eggs will be needed.

Good Friday Service

First Baptist Church of Corbin will be hosting the **Good Friday Service** and lunch on March 30th. Lunch will be served at 11:15am and worship will begin at 12:00pm.

The kitchen crew plans to provide vegetable soup and vegetable beef soup but would like your help with the sandwiches and desserts. A sign-up sheet is available in the office or you may call 528-4738.



A gift has been given in memory of CAROLYN VON GRUENIGEN WALKER by

by Joan Burton

A gift has been given to the White Flag Ministry in honor of KIM MORTON

by Nell Winchester

Youth Passport Trip Update:

Mark your calendars for June 24-29! The youth are heading to Washington DC for Passport Camp this summer. The cost per student is \$200 and scholarships will be available. Call Pamela at the church office (528-4738) to add your name to the list. A \$50 deposit is due by April 15 to reserve a spot.

March 25, 2018 Issue 12 Vol. XLX

The Baptist Builder (USPS 547-360), is published weekly by First Baptist Church, 401 N. Laurel Avenue, Corbin, Kentucky 40701. Periodical Postage Paid at Corbin, Kentucky. POSTMASTER: Send address changes to The Baptist Builder, 401 N. Laurel Avenue, Corbin, Kentucky 40701.

Sunday, March 25th - Palm Sunday

9:15am Breakfast in the Fellowship Hall 9:30am Children's Music - Chapel

9:30am Adult Sunday School - Fellowship Hall

10:10am Sanctuary Choir

10:30am Worship - Egg Hunt to follow at Rotary

Park

Youth - Lunch and a Movie

Monday, March 26th - Holy Week Services

11:15am Church of the Nazarene

1:30pm Cold Weather Ministry Committee

6:00pm Paster Search Committee

Tuesday, March 27th

11:15am West Corbin Christian Church

5:00pm Lydia's Cloth

5:15pm Finance Committee Mtg.

Wednesday, March 28th

11:15am Christian Health Communities

7:00pm Choir Rehearsal

Thursday, March 29th

11:15am Grace on the Hill Church

1-2:00pm Food Pantry7:30pm Tenebrae Service

Friday, March 30th

11:15am FBC of Corbin

Cookbooks are here!

We are pleased to report that we have cookbooks for sale in the office. The price is \$25 and we think you'll agree that they are beautiful and packed with wonderful recipes. The proceeds from the sales will be divided between our White Flag Ministry and the Mustard Seed Garden.





www.corbinfbc.org



The Southeast Kentucky Ministerial Alliance invites you to Holy Week services March 26-30, 2018. The schedule for lunch is 11:15am and worship at 12:00pm at the following locations:

March 26 - Church of the Nazarene

March 27 - West Corbin Christian Church

March 28 - Christian Care Communities

March 29- Grace on the Hill United Methodist Church

March 30 - First Baptist Church of Corbin



Maundy Thursday - March 29th - 7:30 p.m.

We will meet on this night to remember Christ's gathering of his disciples in an upper room for a special meal before moving toward the events culminating in the crucifixion. It was on this occasion that Jesus took bread and wine and identified them with himself as a means for remembering him always. In this service we will be drawn back in time to recall and experience the significance of that night in the light of our present knowledge of the risen Christ.

First, we will recall Christ's institution of the Lord's Supper and partake of it. Then we will remember the events that transpired leading to Christ's betrayal, denial, and death. The distinguishing feature of the service is the extinguishing of lighted candles, signifying the flight of the disciples, the approach of the enemies, and the suffering of Jesus. Called the Office of Tenebrae (Shadows), this service dates back to the fourth century. When only the Christ candle remains, it will be removed as a symbol of the days Christ was in the tomb. After a period of complete darkness, the Christ candle will be returned to the chancel in anticipation of the resurrection.



The Sanctuary flowers for Sunday, March 25th are placed in memory of LONNIE WELLS AND IVA SMITH in commemoration of their birthdays on March 11th and 12th, respectively by

by Betty Wells

The Sanctuary flowers for Sunday, March 25th are placed in honor of MARY GRIFFITH for her birthday on March 25th

by Jeff and Gail Griffith and family Arnold and Janet Prewitt



The Youth will meet at Rotary Park immediately following morning worship. After the egg hunt they will go out to lunch and a movie.



First Baptist Church of Morehead, Kentucky invites you to an Installation Service for Alex Lockridge on April 15, 2018 at 10:45 am. The service will be followed with a luncheon in the fellowship hall. We are thankful for the role you played in Alex's life and ministry, and we would be overjoyed to celebrate this day with you. Blessings on your church and its ministries!

First Baptist Churh at Worship

PALM SUNDAY

March 25, 2018 Ten-thirty O'clock in the Morning

The Procession with Palms*

Scripture Lessons

Mark 11:1-11 Psalm 118:1-2, 19-29 Mark 14:1-2; 15:1-15, 33-41 Psalm 31:9-16

Anthem by The Sanctuary Choir

My Song Is Love Unknown

Sermon by Austin Carty

"Why Have You Forsaken Me?"

*all children are invited to participate in the processional, and should come to the foyer immediately before worship.

USHERS & GREETERS March 25, 2018

- 1. Colleen Darabant
- 2. Norman Teague
- 3. Myrisa Christy
- 4. Sherry Pace
- 4. Nancy Rich
- 4. Ernie Rich
- 5. John Goins
- 5. Ron Herd
- 5. Stan Brasher
- 6. Steve Surmont
- 6. Gary Motz
- 7. David Landrum

Pastoral Care Emergencies Nights and Weekend:

Minister: Paul Sims

202-0595

If you are unable to reach this minister, please leave a message on his voice mail. Messages will be monitored at regular intervals.

Deacon: Jennifer Hannah

524-3952

March 18th Summary:

Budget Offerings: \$ 7,573.00
YTD Budget Offerings: \$ 263,929.99
YTD Budget Goal: \$ 241,524.00
Loose Change: \$ 25.68
Cold Weather Ministry: \$ 625.00

Loose change received in March will benefit the Mustard Seed Garden

March 25th:

Nursery: Kim Morton and Debbie Watts
Children's Church: Cheryl Landrum and Nancy Rich

Katie and Aaron House